
SUN AND FUN SENIOR SOFTBALL LEAGUE 
Minutes of Meeting Held on Friday, Nov. 4th at Del Webb 

REGULAR MEETING BUSINESS:  

1. The meeting was called to order at 1:30 P.M. by Acting President Dave Sparrow.  

2. Roll Call - All teams were represented.  

3. The First Order of Business was to elect Officers for the 2005-2006 season.  
The League members elected the following Officers: 
Dave Sparrow – President 
Arnie Lumbers - Vice President 
Dave Lenahan - Secretary Treasurer 

4. The Minutes from the meeting of the October Meeting were accepted as written.  
 
The Financial Report shows that we have $280.87 on hand. There were no expenditures since the 
last meeting. Dues for the upcoming season were collected and all communities have up to date. 
These monies will be added to the treasury and will show on the next meetings Financial Report. 

5. President Dave Sparrow discussed the necessity of Web Site awareness and advises that all 
members be familiar with it. In particular, Web Site Coordinator, Paul Malachevitz, noted that 
there are many changes to the schedules in last few days because of the addition of a new team to 
Div. V.. Please be aware of these changes. 

6. Handouts:  
A. New field diagrams were passed to all teams -- there are several changes, so be aware of them 
and incorporated them. 
B. ASA bat certification and a list of "illegal bats" were made available and our president stressed 
the need to enforce the rules pertaining to bat usage. 
C. Procedures for reporting game results were handed out. We all must adhere to these rules to 
make the process flow as intended. 
D. League Team and Assignment Contact Lists were passed out. Any necessary changes or 
questions to this list, please direct to Dave Lenahan at xamyc@atlantic.net. 

7. The meeting then broke-up into Divisions where Contracts and Rosters were distributed to all 
participants including Division Chairmen. 

8. THE MEETING WAS ADJOURNED AT 3:00 P.M.. 

After the meeting a reception was held in honor of John West, our outgoing President. 

THE NEXT MEETING IS SET FOR MARCH 3RD, 2006, AT CONTINENTAL 
COUNTRY CLUB AT 2:00 P.M. 

D. Lenahan, Sect. 

 


